

မြန်မာနိုင်ငံနှစ်ခြင်းခရစ်ယာန်အသင်းချုပ်

၁၄၃ – မင်းရဲကျော်စွာလမ်း၊ လမ်းမတော်မြို့နယ်၊ ရန်ကုန်မြို့ ၁၁၁၃၁

စာတိုက်သေတ္တာ ၅ဝ၆

မှတ်ပုံတင်အမှတ် ၃၄၊ ၁၉၅ဝ – ၅၁

Telephone: (+95) 223096, 223231, 212858, 212859

Cable : BURBAPTIST

Fax : +95-1-221465(Tele), +95-1-211530 (IDD)

E-mail : mbcoffice@mbc-1813.org Website : www.mbc-1813.org MYANMAR BAPTIST CONVENTION

143, Min Ye Kyaw Swa Road,

Lanmadaw Township, Yangon, 11131

P.O.Box 506 Myanmar

Rev. Kyle D. Witmer Area Director, Southeast Asia and Japan International Ministries, ABC PA, USA.

15th May 2024

Re: Letter of Congratulations!

Dear Rev. Kyle Witmer,

With thanksgiving to the Almighty God, I am most delighted to send this letter of congratulations on behalf of the Myanmar Baptist Convention (MBC) on this grateful occasion of the 210th Anniversary of the International Ministries, particularly for the dedicated service of CEO Sharon Koh. We will continue to praise and pray to God for His guidance and blessings to International Ministries.

Last year on 13th July we commemorated the 210th Anniversary of the arrival of Dr. Adoniram and Ann Judson, the first pioneer missionary couple from ABFMS. As such, the MBC treasured a historical legacy of missionary connection and partnership with the ABC-IM over the past two centuries and one decade. God blessed our partnership and raised us up even to the status of one of the top ten largest Baptist churches in the global Christian family.

Here in Myanmar, we are facing one of the worst situations in our nation's history but we try to keep our faith alive and continue to affirm the hope-filled words of Judson, "The future of Burma is as bright as the promises of God."

Let us Praise Almighty God from whom all Blessings flow!

Glory be to God and Peace on the Earth!

In Christ,

Thang Cin Lian General Secretary

Myanmar Baptist Convention